
                                                                                                                           
 

Wednesday 17th February 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer 

Following the announcement by the First Minister on Tuesday 16th February, I can now confirm that 

all P1-3 children will be returning to school on Monday 22nd of February.  This return to school does 

not include Primary 4-7 children who will continue with Remote Learning , this will be reviewed by 

Scottish Government in a few weeks.  No date for the return of P4-7 children has been confirmed. 

Arrangements for return of P1-3 Pupils 

Entry to Building Pupils should enter by their usual gates 
P1 and P2 –Langrig Road 
P3 Broomfield Road Gate 
We ask that all parents drop their children and leave to avoid 
congestion around our gates.  Please walk to school if you 
can.   

Uniform Pupils should wear their school uniform.  Warm and 
waterproof jackets and footwear is recommended as we will 
be spending part of each day outdoors 

School Day  Soft Start will be offered from 8.45 
Our School day will be 9.00-3.00 
Pupils will be returning to their own classrooms with their 
own teachers.  

School Lunches We will  be serving our Week 1 Fuel Zone Menu 

www.fuelzoneprimary.co.uk. 
All P1-3 children are entitled to a Free School Meal.  Pupils 
can bring a packed lunch if they wish. 
At this point I am unable to confirm if Breakfast Club will 
resume.  
 

Risk Assessments Our Risk Assessments are reviewed regularly to reflect 
current government policy and guidelines.  
Please note 
  

• Parents are not permitted to enter our school 
building. 

• Adults should wear face coverings when dropping 
off and collecting children. 

• Only one adult enters the playground collection zone 
to collect pupils.   

• All adults should maintain 2m social distancing at all 
times. 

• Pupils are not required to wear face coverings. 

• P1-3 children are not required to social distance. 

• In school all adults are required to wear face 
coverings in public areas and maintain 2m social 

http://www.fuelzoneprimary.co.uk/


                                                                                                                           
distance from other adults.  

Absence/ Isolation/ Positive Test P1-3 pupils should report absence by calling the absence 
reporting line 
Pupil Absence Reporting Line 
0141 287 0039 
If your child or a member of your household displays any 
symptoms of COVID 19 the whole household should isolate 
immediately and book a test.   
Pupils should not come to school. 
If your child has to isolate because they are part of a 
household isolation or if they test positive for COVID 19 
please contact our school office  
0141 558 5224. 
 

In School Learning for Children of Keyworkers 
 
We will continue to provide support for children of Keyworkers who have no alternative childcare 
and for those children the school feel would benefit. If you currently receive support you do not 
need to reapply.  However, if you no longer require support please contact Headteacher.  
If you are a Keyworker and would like to request support , please contact  

headteacher@balornock-pri.glasgow.sch.uk 
 

School Day Soft Start will be offered from 8.45 
Our School day will be 9.00-3.00 
Keyworker P4-7 children should enter and leave by our main 
office door and central gate.  

Uniform 
 
 

These P4-7  pupils should wear their school uniform.  Warm 
and waterproof jackets and footwear is recommended as we 
will be spending part of each day outdoors 

Lunches We will  be serving our Week 1 Fuel Zone Menu 

www.fuelzoneprimary.co.uk. 
All P4 children and those children in P5-7 who are entitled to 
a meal will receive a Free School Meal.  Pupils can bring a 
packed lunch if they wish. 
At this point I am unable to confirm if Breakfast Club will 
resume.  
 

Additional Information for all Parents /Carers 
School Contact Details School contact number 0141 558 5224 

Email- 

headteacher@balornock-pri.glasgow.sch.uk 

Website- 
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/gc/balornockprimary  

 

Follow us on Twitter@BalornockPS 
 

School Holidays April - Spring Holiday (Easter) 
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Schools close at 2.30pm on Thursday 1 April 2021 

Good Friday 02 April 2021 

Easter Monday 05 April 2021 

Schools return on Monday 19 April 2021 

May  

 Monday 3 May 2021 (May holiday) 

Thursday 6 May 2021 (In-Service day to coincide with 
Scottish Parliament Elections) 

Friday 28 and Monday 31 May 2021 (May Weekend) 

June 

Schools close at 1pm on Thursday 24th June    

Aug          

Thursday 12 (return date for teachers In-Service  day) 

Friday 13 2021 (In-Service day) 

Monday 16 2021 Return Date for Pupils 

 

Glasgow City Council Information Information about Free School Meals and Clothing Grants is 
available on 
 www.glasgow.gov.uk 

 

 

 

http://www.glasgow.gov.uk/

